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Site Report – Nondalton – January  2021
To: Superintendent Ty Mase 
and LPSD School Board Members

From: Moon McCarley, Principal

When you’re a teenager and it’s a pandemic.

Outstanding Activities and Events
 Nondalton School produced a “Christmas Program To Go” this year. Each class recorded their 

presentation. Each family received a gift bag with a thumb drive of all presentations, popcorn, cocoa, 
candy canes and a handmade gift from Miss Cassie’s class. The presentations are also available on our 
school facebook page. 

 Q2 parent teacher conferences were held by phone, and in person as requested by parents.
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Personnel 
  In December, Custodian Gary Alexie retired after many years of service to Nondalton School. Shortly 

after that the other custodial position became available as well. Both positions have been filled. Darren 
Carltikoff has been hired for the daytime position which includes custodial and maintenance duties. 
Betty Wilson has expanded her role as a member of the staff to include evening custodial. Both had the 
opportunity to work with Tim McDermott and Carl Adams while the school was closed. This allowed 
them to receive extensive training and support in their new roles. Both are doing a great job. 

 Alexis Pursell has joined our team as a student teacher. She’ll be working with Miss Cassie until March. 
 All certified staff members are planning to renew their contracts for the 21-22 school year. Yay!
 Our PE position is not filled at this time. 

Standards Based System/Curriculum Progress
 Teachers are excited about the new math curriculum. For now, it’s being used in some levels. Everyone 

is looking forward to full implementation next year.  
Technology Progress

 Older students and teachers have received new laptops as part of the cares act funds.   
Facility Update

 Tim McDermott and Carl Adams made a maintenance visit in early January. They took care of many 
outstanding maintenance issues. It was reassuring to have so many things addressed. The preventative 
maintenance projects were also much appreciated and will save a lot of work in the future.

LSAC Activity
 Nondalton LSAC members are always available to advise on an individual basis. 

Volunteer Report
 Nothing to report 
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Professional Development
 In order to address covid precautions we moved two inservice days to the end our winter break. We 

had a virtual workshop with Melissa Linton focused on effective utilization of assessment in 
instruction.  

 The noon-start Mondays have been really helpful to teachers. They are working harder than ever this 
year. That time allowed them to deeply reflect on the needs of their students and how to address 
them. The Nondalton staff used the time for collaboration and planning as an instructional team. 
While students were in class fewer hours I’m certain that was more than offset by the high quality 
lesson design that came from that work time.

Pupil Attendance
 Students attendance has been very good. Because of requirements to quarantine and/or get 

negative test results before returning to school, absences due to elective travel have decreased 
greatly. 

 Since returning from vacation we haven’t had any students screen out of school.
Student and Staff Safety

 Nondalton students participated in home bound learning the first 3 days back from winter vacation 
due to the fact that many of them were listed as direct contacts of a positive covid case. After it was 
confirmed that there were no additional positive cases in person instruction resumed. 

 A pattern of snow followed by rain and icing has created extremely hazardous road conditions 
multiple times in the last month. The district provided yak trax have been invaluable.  

Subsistence Calendar
 Nothing to report. 

Other


